

Governing Board
Roberto Alcantar
Don Dumas
Robert Moreno
Corina Soto

Dear SWC Community,

During the past few months, we have worked collaboratively across constituent groups to combine the job descriptions for SLO Liaisons and Data Coaches into a "Data Liaison" position for each Field of Study (FoS). The Data Liaisons will be integrated in Student Success Teams and assist faculty within each FoS with their outcomes assessments and analysis of student success and equity metrics. We look forward to onboarding our Data Liaisons this Fall.

Furthermore, I am pleased to present our two SLO Co-Coordinators for this upcoming year: Professors Jetta Posey and Shawna Hutchins-Williams will spearhead our outcomes assessments in collaboration with Institutional Research and Academic Affairs and align them with the newly revised accreditation standards. Additionally, Jetta and Shawna will be instrumental in assisting our Data Liaisons and providing additional training for them.

As for departures, I regret to announce that Dr. Butland, Dean of Languages and Literature, will be leaving the College on August 15 to pursue other opportunities. Although short, Dr. Butland's tenure at SWC has been impactful and his contributions greatly appreciated. A replacement for Dr. Butland will be announced shortly.

Respectfully,

Isabelle Saber

Assistant Superintendent/Vice President, Academic Affairs Southwestern College

900 Otay Lakes Road Chula Vista, CA 91910

619-482-6337

isaber@swccd.edu

https://swccd-edu.zoom.us/my/isaber